## Waterloo Town Council Meeting Special Meeting August 31, 2022

A meeting of the Waterloo Town council was held August 31, 2022, at 5:19 p.m. at the Waterloo Town Hall present were:

Jess Jessup Greg Iddings Josh Caudill

Katherine Hobbs

Pam Howard/Town Manager

Renee Duszynski/Clerk Treasurer

Jennifer Ball/ Deputy Clerk

The following business was discussed, and action taken: Unless specified all votes were unanimous.

## Jessup did roll call

**Budget Workshop:** Duszynski presented budget material. Sergeant duties and wages were discussed. Discussion was held about adding additional funds for new officers. Discussion was held for this year and last year ordinance and the tax rate. Caudill asked if the budget is enough for Redevelopment. Howard stated that is was.

## Form 1s were reviewed.

General – Form 1s were reviewed. Discussion was held about increasing the Sergeant's wages. This will be finalized when the salary ordinance is completed.

Riverboat – Form 1s are reviewed. The town received the amount of \$8,000.00 from DeKalb County Auditor.

ARP - Form 1s are reviewed. There was a supplemental payment of \$966.00

Duszynski will let Amber Nielson, Baker Tilly, know when all the numbers are updated in Gateway so she can prepare the charts for the town.

Jessup suggested that the Town purchase a larger monitor for the conference room for when meetings are held. Duszynski discussed the option to get a larger monitor for the conference room and putt the current monitor in the lobby for Town Hall, and have information about the Town of Waterloo running as customers come into the Town Hall. Discussion was held.

Duszynski asked for Town Councils approval to pay an invoice from June that was just received. Due to this payment being late Jones Chemicals has put a hold on our account. A motion to pay the Jones Chemical invoice from June 23, 2022 in the amount of \$1,436.64 made by Caudill (Iddings) passed.

Final public hearing for the budget is October 24th, 2022 at 6:00 pm held in the Waterloo Historic Depot.

Discussion was held about creating a sidewalk program and reviewing the personnel policy in future work sessions.

I, Renee Duszynski, the duly qualified Clerk/Treasurer, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and exact excerpt of minutes of the meeting of the Waterloo Town Council, Waterloo, Indiana, at which a quorum was in attendance and acting throughout, and held August 31, 2022, as such appears in the official minutes of said Waterloo Town Council, in my custody.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

President, Jess Jessup

Clerk- Treasurer, Renee Duszynski